
Malfroy Jets at the Touch Rugby 
finals. Coached by

 Iwi Te Whau

Malfroy Masters enjoy a break 
at the Touch Rugby finals. 

Coached by Kylie Hill and Rhys 
Toia.

Malfroy Stingrays were 
runner-up at the Touch Rugby 

finals. Coached by Sonny 
Mapusua.

The Malfroy School Top Town team 
were acknowledged at school 

assembly.

Fire evacuation drill is held each 
term so that everyone is aware 

of the procedures.

Sophie and Mar’larae surveyed 
students about transport to and 

from school.

Absentee contact: Phone on (07) 348 8588 or our school app

196 Malfroy Road
Rotorua

Phone: (07) 348 8588

Principal's Newsletter Term 1 Week 9       01 April 2021

Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Malo, Talofa Lava, Bula Vanaka, Malo e Lelei, Fakaalofa Lahi atu, Namaste, Talofa Ni and 
Warm Pasifika Greetings!

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/ https://www.facebook.com/
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Schools are busy places

The following photos capture the variety of programmes, activities and events that have featured in recent 
weeks. Students have enjoyed the opportunities afforded to them by dedicated staff and parent helpers 
working collaboratively. Relevant learning experiences motivate students to actively engage and achieve 
better outcomes.

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/


Great parent support at the Touch Rugby finals. Victoria Macaan is providing digital technologies 
support for staff and students.

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/ https://www.facebook.com/Absentee contact: Phone on (07) 348 8588 or our school app

Nau mai, haere mai!  
Come join us Monday 12th of April for the middle and senior school athletics.

Starts - 9.15 am to 2.30 pm
 Rooms Involved: 4, 5, 6, 8, 9, 12, 13, 14, 16

 Monday 12th April
postponement Wednesday 14th April

Important Reminders
Athletics Event for Senior and Middle students - Monday 12 April.
Athletics Event for Junior students - Tuesday 13 April.

Happy Easter!

Next Week - Student voice is always important

Nga mihi
Nicky Brell & Staff

The Secretary of Education dropped into school 
on Wednesday for a special visit. Iona Holsted 
was invited by our local MOE to talk with staff 
and students. Board chairperson Margaret 
Metcalfe also attended. Topics of interest 
included the Healthy School Lunches 
programme, Attendance and Engagement, 
Learning Support and Wellbeing.
Eruera and Keahiwairua are sharing their 
experiences about being in Kapa Haka.

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/


http://www.malfroy.school.nz/ https://www.facebook.com/Absentee contact: Phone on (07) 348 8588 or our school app

Welcome to our 
interesting world 
of Room 2!

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/


Easter Raffle
Congratulations to the following winners

Gwen - 1st
Allen - 2nd
Jagat - 3rd
Kirstin - 4th 
I Thompson - 5th

Malfroy School App

Download from the app 
Store today and stay 
connected. Get all the 
information direct to your 
mobile device.

Please remember to 
update your alerts 
subscriptions. (Change 
to your child's 
classroom.)

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/ https://www.facebook.com/Absentee contact: Phone on (07) 348 8588 or our school app

Mini Gala : 4.30—5.30 A range of stalls and
activities on the Astro turf in front of the hall. 

‘Our Talented Tamariki’ Show: 6.00-7.00p.m.
3 sections: Junior, Middle, Senior School.

Judges: Todd McClay, M.P. and Margaret Metcalf, BoT
Entry to ‘Our Talented Tamariki’ Show’ $2.00p.p. 

Our Malfroy School community is invited to join us for this wonderful event.

Thursday 8th April

Malfroy School New Entrant Student 
Transition to School Programme

Every Wednesday from 1.30-2.45 pm in Room 1 with our New 
Entrant Teacher, Whaea Linda., we look forward to welcoming 
your child and helping them to prepare for their transition into 
Malfroy School.
The aim of our transition to school programme, ‘Stepping up - 
Upane’ is to ensure a smooth change over from Early 
childcare/home care to the school situation in a happy and 
very supportive way. Children from 4 to 5 years are welcome to 
attend.

The Learning Outcomes that we focus on at the ‘Stepping 
up’ are:

Developing Self Esteem    Developing Social Skills
Formal Routines     Early Literacy and Numeracy Skills
Fine Motor Skills     Oral Language Skills

If your New Entrant child is able to have at least 4 visits prior to 
them starting school, then this really helps them to make an 
easy and stress free transition to school when they do start.

Call in to the office and pick up a ‘Stepping Up - Upane’ 
transition pack and enrollment form.

When : 8th April
Where : Malfroy School
From 4.30pm - 5.30pm

There will be colouring for the kids, and 
books, books and more books. Come along 
and support our school fundraiser.
You are welcome to view the books from Wednesday 
in the School Library

Hockey Coaches Needed

We are currently looking for 2 hockey 
coaches for our Y5/6 Maxi term and 
Y3/4 Mini team. If you are interested, 
please contact the office.

http://www.malfroy.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/

